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• Complete Line 15 and indicate that the income is not attributable to a permanent establishment in 
the United States. Line 15 must be completed when the beneficial owner is claiming treaty 
benefits that require it to meet conditions not covered by the representations otherwise included 
on the Form W-8BEN-E. As the business profits treaty clauses require that the income for which 
the treaty claim is made is not attributable to a permanent establishment in the United States, the 
beneficial owner must certify to this on Line 15. While some may argue that this is not required, 
experience reveals—both from tax audits and based on discussions with IRS examination teams—
that Line 15 must be completed. 

KPMG observation  
 
These rules are complex, and prudent withholding agents would not want to leave the validation 
process to chance and would either create a robust validation checklist that is reviewed periodically (so 
that it reflects the most current validation standards) or choose an electronic form validation system 
that automates these requirements. 
 
For more information, contact a KPMG tax professional: 
 
Kelli Wooten | +1 404 739-5888 | kwooten@kpmg.com 

Read a July 2021 update on KPMG’s IRW Ops Quick Tips & Updates webpage. 
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